
4-14-20 Region 5 Trauma System Support Committee 

 

Participating:  Sheryl Aldarondo, Ronda Cerulli, Lynne Drawdy, Gaylen Tips, Tina Wallace 

 

Approval of February Minutes:  The group approved the February 11 minutes.  Gaylen stated she was 

intrigued with the program Lean on Me for seniors.   Lynne will send Sonya Crosby’s contact information 

to all committee members. 

Updates: 

Tina stated that many of the injury prevention activities at Arnold Palmer Hospital are on hold during 

COVID19 response.  Jamie has been reassigned in a safety officer role, assisting in areas such as 

donning/doffing PPE.  Sheryl stated that she is watching the Stop the Bleed website and their activities 

have been cancelled through May.   

Gaylen asked if any have put an injury prevention as part of the hospital’s website and asked if it is 

permissible to include Safe Kids on the website.  Tina said Safe Kids does allow that, but Arnold Palmer 

has not yet added injury prevention to its website, but she thinks this is a great idea.  During COVID, this 

may be our only venue. 

The group discussed that all are using this time for planning and updates.  Rhonda stated they are doing 

virtual drowning prevention and car seat programs via webinar.   There’s a virtual webinar from DOH.  

This is emailed to individuals including forms for appointments that provide the make and model of the 

vehicle and car seat.  They then do a video call to provide instructions, talk them through putting in car 

seat.   She stated they created five 10-minute PPTs with the video inserted and this has been sent out to 

multiple counties in the southern part of region.   

Tina stated that their trauma medical director talked about putting out a trauma PSA as a safety 

reminder.  She stated that with families being at home, they are seeing an increase in some types of 

trauma and burns.    

Tina will provide a committee update at Thursday’s Executive Committee meeting. 

 


